
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr Richard Allen 
Lead Member of the Examining Authority  

 

 

 

Dear Sir, 

London Borough of Havering (20025659) London Borough of Havering Response to 
Savills on behalf of Gardens of Peace Muslim Cemetery (REP9-080) 
 
It was noted that Savills have restated the need for the Applicant to apply for planning 
approval for the temporary car park on land within the cemetery but outside of the DCO 
order limits.  
 
As Havering stated in its Deadline 9 response (REP9-077), the Applicant has been in 
contact with Havering as the Local Planning Authority regarding this matter, however no 
formal Planning Application has been submitted to date. It is further noted from the 
Applicant’s submission (REP9-069) that the Applicant is waiting for further information 
from Gardens of Peace before an application can be submitted.  
 
Havering maintains its position as set out in REP7-033 that LB Havering is not in a position 
to give any indication of whether planning permission for such a facility would be granted 
when no application has been submitted to the Local Authority for scrutiny at this stage.  
 
Yours faithfully, 

Daniel Douglas  
Team Leader Transport Planning 

Daniel Douglas 
Team Leader Transport Planning  
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